

September 6, 2019

## VIA E-MAIL

Ms. Andrea Gold

RE: 19-FOIA-244 Info - Safety Posts at Rt. 22 & Rt. 43

Dear Ms. Gold:

Metra's FOIA Department (the "FOIA Department") is responding to your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.

On August 22, 2019, the FOIA Department received your request for the dates of when the safety posts at Route 22 and Route 43 were removed and repositioned ("Request").

After a diligent search of Metra's records, the FOIA Department has been unable to locate any records responsive to your Request. Per Metra's Engineering department, the crossing delineators located at Route 22 and Route 43 were installed in 2018. The delineators have not been replaced or repositioned since their installation in 2018.

Sincerely,

Angela K. Ollie

Freedom of Information Officer

FOIA@metrarr.com

FOIA Hotline #312-663-3642